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At the sight of the crowds, his heart was moved with pity for them because 
they were troubled and abandoned, like sheep without a shepherd. Then he 
said to his disciples, “The harvest is abundant but the laborers are few; so ask 
the master of the harvest to send out laborers for his harvest.”  

Matthew 9:36–38 
This passage from today’s Gospel begins by revealing to us the Heart of Jesus. 
His Heart is one that is “moved with pity.” As Jesus looked at the crowds before 
Him, He could see that they were “troubled and abandoned, like sheep without 
a shepherd.” The sight of them evoked compassion, concern and mercy from 
within Him. This is a beautiful image to prayerfully ponder.  As Jesus looks at 
you, He gazes at you as He gazed at the crowds long ago. As He does, the same 
depths of mercy and compassion are evoked within His Sacred Heart. 
Sometimes, when we think of God, we allow ourselves to have inaccurate 
perceptions of Who He is and how He sees us. If you do not regularly see the 
compassionate Heart of Jesus, then ponder this passage and know that His 
Heart of love for you is the same as it was for the crowds. The second part of 
the passage above reveals to us one of the ways that Jesus reaches out to us. 
He is the “master of the harvest” Who has called others to Himself and then 
sent them forth to minister in His name and with His authority. The lines that 
follow the Gospel quoted above tell us that Jesus immediately “summoned his 
twelve disciples and gave them authority over unclean spirits to drive them out 
and to cure every disease and every illness.” As you look at your own life, your 
struggles, your spiritual needs and your desire to grow in faith, how has God 
fed you? Through whom has He spoken to you? This shepherding will take 
place by your participation in the Mass, through the Sacrament of Confession, 
through holy preaching, through the written word, through the inspired 
witness of another, and in many other ways. What’s helpful to ponder is that 
any time you have encountered the grace of God through another, it happened 
because the Master of the Harvest chose to send a laborer to you. When good 
fruit is borne in your life, it was God Who initiated that good work through 
another, out of the mercy and compassion of His Sacred Heart. Reflect, today, 
upon the image of Jesus gazing at you with love and choosing to send His 
ministers to you in His name and with His authority. Pay special attention to 
how God has been speaking to you recently. If it is through a particular book, 
keep reading it. If it is through a certain preacher of the Gospel, keep listening. 
If it is through a certain conversation with a friend, spouse or loved one, keep 
talking. God loves you, has a Heart full of compassion for you, and will continue 
to reach out to you in many different ways, especially by sending others to you 
in His name. 
My Lord and Master, You seek to bring forth an abundant harvest of grace in 
my life. You continuously inspire others to act as instruments of Your love and 
speak to me through them, calling me to Yourself. May I always be open to the 
many ways that You come to me, and may I always receive Your holy Word 
through the ministers You send to me. Jesus, I trust in You. 

 



 
 
 
Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

June 24, 2023, 9:00 am – 2:30 pm – Writing your Spiritual Journey - God 
works in our lives through people and events. This one-day retreat will 
provide strategies and tools to help you chronicle the ways God has worked 
in your life. Nathaniel Lee Hansen, former UMHB English professor and 
current writer, editor and spiritual director, will lead this retreat which 
requires no prior writing experience. The cost is $45, lunch included. 

 

************* 
Our Mission Statement: To be a faith community bringing the presence of 

Christ to all by celebrating God’s word and the Sacraments. 
 

Our Vision Statement:  To build a strong and vibrant community through 
core values based on love, selflessness, and service. 

 

 

Announcements 

 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 

 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe 
Gloria Johnson   Julie Hemstreet 

 

St. John’s Offering 

                                                     June 11, 2023   

Offering amounts will be included in next week’s bulletin  

                                 

 



June 19, 2023 – Americans on Monday will celebrate Juneteenth, marking the 
day the last enslaved people in the country learned they were free. For 
generations, Black Americans have recognized the end of one of the darkest 
chapters in U.S. history with joy, in the form of parades, street festivals, 
performances and cookouts. The U.S. government was slow to embrace the 
occasion; it was only in 2021 that President Biden signed a bill passed by 
Congress to set aside Juneteenth, or June 19th, as a federal holiday. 

 
June 24, 2023, 12:00 pm – Catholic Men’s and Women’s Groups of St. John’s 
BBQ.  Join us for a fun day of food, games and fellowship. All members of St. 
John’s are invited to enjoy this opportunity to gather as a church community. 
Airport Park, camping site #4.  The men will prepare the meat. There will be a 
signup sheet in the foyer for anyone who would like to contribute a side or 
dessert.  Please RSVP to Heather 254-855-0671 or Oracio 254-498-6527. 
If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 
If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
stjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on Thursday 
to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 
 

Happy Father’s Day to all the fathers of our parish! Have a blessed day! 

 


